
Public comment 17-0638-EL-BTX 

 

From: cheryl [mailto:sewcool@horizonview.net]  

Sent: Tuesday, September 4, 2018 9:43 AM 

To: Puco ContactOPSB <contactopsb@puco.ohio.gov> 

Subject: case #17-0638-EL-BTX hearing 

 

 

My name is Cheryl Hill 34149 US Hwy 50 50 Londonderry Ohio 45647 phone number 740-887-3414 or 

740-701-9745. My husband and I are homeowners affected by the new power lines. We built the home 

14 years ago with the lines already on our property. We had the home built on the location of our 10 

acres around the poles and “wet spots” with plans of building a large garage and a gazebo and locations 

already in mind. They have not happened yet due to health issues. The existing power lines are as close 

to our home as they could possibly go. Any further to the other side of the existing lines and they will be 

in our “wet spots”. My husband has spent countless hours tiling drainage ditches spider webbed 

through out the property to redirect the water. AEP was given the tile maps. We have a 1200 foot 

graveled driveway. We have had gravel delivered by very large trucks before. I am concerned that 

relocation of the lines will inhibit that delivery. One of my complaints is , I was told at one of the 

meetings that one of the many reasons the line was being moved was for the looks and safety of the 

homes near the lines. I have the nicest, newest and most expensive home on the line of the path and I 

don’t like to think that my beautiful home will have a line and pole in my front yard. I don’t count? I am 

not opposed to the lines or poles. Like I said I built the home knowing the line were there. I do 

appreciate the electric company and the increase of power that they are providing us with the new 

lines. I just think there are better options than my front yard. I understand that as of right now ,my 

property is a second option for the lines and hopefully you do not reset poles in my yard. When the new 

poles are set and lines taken down, I do not want gravel down in my yard to take poles down. We have 

spent too much time picking up rocks to turn this ten acres from a corn field into a yard. I would also like 

for AEP to relinquish their rights to my property from the existing lines. 

 

Thank you  

Cheryl Hill 
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